

Field Address:
Caixa Postal 7316
Joinville, SC 89210-971
USA Address:
560 John Deere Road
Monroe, GA 30656
Email:
jamesallen@mwbm.org

Sending Church: Victory Baptist Church 150 Clark McCullers Dr. Loganville, GA 30052 770.466.4040

Goals:Winning Souls
Planting Churches
Discipling Believers
Training Leaders

Birthdays:
James 09-07-1968
Soraia 07-16-1970
Matthew 01-03-1990
Priscilla 10-13-1993
Stephanie 09-26-2005
Frank 10-18-2007

Anniversary 07-16-1988



PO Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706.654.2818 www.mwbm.org Dear supporters and prayer partners,

In the first part of May, I was privileged to preach the anniversary of the Victory Baptist Church in Joinville. It was the first anniversary to be held in the new building, which is a tremendous blessing and great encouragement to us all. We are grateful to the Lord for the wonderful service and sweet fellowship afterwards. We praise God for this church that we started in 2003. It continues to be a beacon of light in the Boehmerwald neighborhood. We are grateful for the faithfulness of their Pastor, Ricardo Hogrefe and his precious family who have been in the leadership of this ministry for the past twelve years. Please continue



Monroe, GA - Second Quarter 2025

to pray for this church as they preach the gospel to the lost souls around them and stand faithfully on biblical principles.



We are immensely grateful to the Fellowship Baptist Church of Oxford, GA and Pastor Gene Acker for their sacrificial giving to make this building project a reality. Only eternity will reveal the true impact that this project has had in strengthening the faith of those involved and how the community where it stands is being touched by what God can do through His Church. Our earnest prayer is that many souls will be saved, and lives transformed by the faithful preaching of the gospel that is done in this building and its outreach into the surrounding community. All honor and glory be to our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.

We arrived in the US for our furlough on May 16 and are available to report on the ministry to our friends and supporters. Please contact me at jamesallen@mwbm.org if you would like to schedule a meeting with us. We look forward to the opportunity and thank you in advance.

Soraia and I celebrated 37 years of marriage this July, and we are so thankful to the Lord for bringing us together as one, and for our four precious children and two grandchildren. God has been so good to us. God is always good.

In His service.

James and Soraia Allen

Now I beseech you, brethren, for the Lord Jesus Christ's sake, and for the love of the Spirit, that ye strive together with me in your prayers to God for me; Romans 15:30